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I extend my warmest wishes of the New Year from
the Consulate General to the Japanese residents of
Perth, the most beautiful city in the world.

This year marked the ending of an era in Australian
federal politics with the 11 year long leadership of
John Howard being changed to the Labor leader,
Kevin Rudd, in the election held in November of
2007. Prime Minister Kevin Rudd has appointed the
Western Australian member, Stephen Smith, as the
new Minister for Foreign Affairs, a decision which
he stated was due to the vital role Western Australia
plays with Asia and, most importantly, with Japan.
But it’s not only the trade relationship that is vital to
both Japan and Western Australia. The enthusiasm
shown by Kevin Rudd in his decision must be carried
forward into the other areas of exchange, such as
youth and sister-city intercultural exchanges.

In 2007, the Hyogo Prefectural Government Cultural
Centre, as a commemoration of the 25 year Sister-
State relationship with WA, presented a Japanese
Garden display to Kings Park during the wildflower

festival in September.

It was also the year to celebrate the 10th anniversary
of the signing of the Sister-City agreement between
Busselton and Sugito, the 15-year anniversary
between Bunbury and Setagaya and also
Rockingham and Akou. All in all, 2007 was a very
active year for sister-City and Sister-State exchange
activities. These grass roots level exchanges cannot
be over emphasised, as they play a vital role in
promoting mutual understanding for both Japan and
Western Australia. In 2008, it is expected that these
exchanges will continue unabated, which I am very
much looking forward to supporting.

Japan’s relationship with Western Australia was
founded in the pearling industries of Broome.
Economically, our relationship was founded through
the importing of Western Australian iron ore by
Japan. The Deputy Premier Eric Ripper noted in his
speech at the Emperors Birthday in 2007, that the
current economic prosperity experienced in WA was
largely due to Japan's early influence.

In October 2007, the number of Japanese residing in
WA exceeded 5000. These residents play an active
role in the continued development of the relationship
shared with Japan and WA.

The spread of the Japanese Nationals in WA is not
only in the business sector. Young Japanese who
are studying at WA schools and universities or on
extended working holidays, right through to retirees
looking for a place to enjoy their later years have
all chosen WA as their current home. It is these
people who I wish to thank for their tireless efforts in
promoting this friendly relationship between Japan
and Western Australia.

It is the principal role of the Japanese Consulate to
support the Japanese residents in WA. It is also the
Consulate's role to promote friendly relationships
between Japan and WA, and also of the many tourists
going to and from Western Australia. It is my hope
that the Consulate will continue to improve on all of
these roles in the coming year.

I wish you all the very best in 2008.
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